
August 24, 2024

Courtroom Security Committee
Dear Reader:

The following document was created from the CTAS website (ctas.tennessee.edu). This website is
maintained by CTAS staff and seeks to represent the most current information regarding issues relative to
Tennessee county government.

We hope this information will be useful to you; reference to it will assist you with many of the questions
that will arise in your tenure with county government. However, the Tennessee Code Annotated and other
relevant laws or regulations should always be consulted before any action is taken based upon the
contents of this document.

Please feel free to contact us if you have questions or comments regarding this information or any other
CTAS website material.

Sincerely,

The University of Tennessee
County Technical Assistance Service
226 Anne Dallas Dudley Boulevard, Suite 400
Nashville, Tennessee 37219
615.532.3555 phone
615.532.3699 fax
www.ctas.tennessee.edu
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Courtroom Security Committee
Reference Number: CTAS-1250
Pursuant to T.C.A. § 16-2-505(d), each county must establish a court security committee. In addition to
the sheriff, the committee is to be composed of the county mayor, the district attorney general, the
presiding judge of the judicial district, and a court clerk from the county designated by the presiding
judge. The committee is charged with examining the space and facilities to determine the security needs
of the courtrooms in the county in order to provide safe and secure facilities.

Upon completing the examination of security needs, the administrative office of the courts distributes to
the court security committee a copy of the minimum security standards as adopted by the Tennessee
Judicial Conference. The committee must review and consider these standards in determining court
security needs. No later than May 15 of each year, the court security committee must report its findings to
the county legislative body and the administrative office of the courts. The county legislative body is
required to review and consider the recommendations of the court security committee in preparing the
budget. Any recommendation by the court security committee requiring county expenditures is subject to
approval of the county legislative body. No later than December 1 of each year, the county legislative
body is required to report to the administrative office of the courts any action taken to meet the security
needs. No later than January 15 of each year, the administrative office of the courts is required to report
to the General Assembly on the compliance by each county government with the security needs
established by the court security committee.
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